THE CITY OF HEBRON ESTATES

JANUARY 4, 1994

SWEARING IN OF NEW OFFICERS: The swearing in ceremony for the new Mayor, Herschel Ricketts, Commissioners Druin, Cardwell and Fraley was conducted the city attorney, John Woolridge. Commissioner Marshall was sick and will be sworn in by the attorney at another time.

Mayor Ricketts called the first meeting of 1994 to order.

PRESENT: Mayor Ricketts, Commissioners Cardwell, Druin, Fraley, City Clerk Martha Ferguson, Attorney John Woolridge, and former Mayor Pat Burke. Commissioner Marshall was sick and unable to attend.

MINUTES: Copies of the minutes of the past meeting were distributed to all those present. Commissioner Fraley made a motion to disperse of the reading of the minutes, seconded by Commissioner Druin. Motion carried. The date of the past meeting was December 7, 1993. Commissioner Fraley moved to accept the minutes as corrected. seconded by Commissioner Cardwell, motion unanimously passed.

BUDGET: Commissioner Druin moved to pay the bills, seconded by Commissioner Fraley--motion carried. A budget report was not given as each commissioner may individually request this information according to Mayor Ricketts and Attorney Woolridge.

OLD BUSINESS: Attorney Woolridge discussed former complaints of noise and overweight trucks on Scenic Trail. It was stated that the dump truck is no longer parking at the apartments. Mr. Woolridge stated that Commissioner Marshall had talked to the Woodrums about the loads of gates, however, he did not bring the truck into the city loaded but a couple times a month. There was a discussion regarding any overweight truck entering the city.

The semi tractor owned by the Ritcheys was discussed. They have continued to bring it in the city the past month and the noise was the same. Ms. Ferguson was directed to mail copies of the ordinances as requested by Ms. Ritchey.

Former Mayor Burke has obtained copies of the ordinances from CPA Bass and had given them to the Clerk on Jan. 3, 1994.

NEW BUSINESS: Commissioner Druin moved that we join other cities in adopting a Resolution to Restore Area Development Funds. Seconded by Commissioner Cardwell-unanimously carried. The adoption was signed by the mayor and clerk and will be mailed to KIPDA.

Gerald P. "Pat" Burke was honored with a plaque for his ten years of service to the City of Hebron Estates. He served as mayor from 1984-1994. Refreshments were served.

Commissioner Fraley made a notion to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Cardwell. Meeting adjourned to meet on February 1, 1994. Herselel Richetty V.

RESPECTIVELY SUBMITTED: MARTHA FERGUSON, CLERK